ASCC March Club Meeting Minutes – 08Mar05, @ Dooley’s

Meeting was called to order at 8:00 with 15 people attending.

Membership – Umberto reported that as of tonight, we have 34 entries.

Financial  - Brian wasn’t here tonight, but reported to me ahead of time that we had $6308.21 as of today.

Rally – Ian reported that there is a BAC rally this weekend in Bridgewater, starting at Valley Tire on Logan Road.    Rallycross has gone well, and it was beautiful at AMP.  Even after it was over, people stood around and talked.  There is talk about adding 2 more events.

Solo – Art reported that there was a Solo meeting held March 2nd at Shearwater.  He would like to hold more.  They talked about adding 2 more events to the 2005 schedule, and run a Solo School.  There was also talk about holding a couple of untimed events as a Tune & Test day.  Art will pursue the dockyard and Dave Hull will pursue Debert.  Kevin Doubleday asked about other issues that were brought up at the meeting.

We discussed the insurance again.  One member had called his insurance carrier and confirmed they would NOT cancel his policy, stating that he is not covered during the event (except for the Club liability coverage).  We are going to approach Archie Kaiser again, to see what his opinion is.  

Ian motioned that the Club, if it doesn’t have one, should buy a dB meter.  Bill responded by saying that since ARMS has one, and since they sanction our events, we should be able to use it.   George felt that we don’t know where it is, and we really should have our own.  It was seconded by Gordon S. and voted – Unanimous.

Race – The Findlay community Centre is booked for Friday night for the school (May 26th).  The Marshalls AGM was this past weekend at the Sackville Firehall.  There is a potential problem for racing due to the low number of Marshalls.  The bikers offer a Rider school, we will off a draw for a Race School.  Once you marshall a little while, you are able to marshall anywhere, including the Grand Prix in Montreal.

The Wheels Car Show has been cancelled this year.  Hopefully they will be back here next year.  

There is a Lapping/Tune & Test Day on May 21st (Victoria Day) at AMP.

New Business – Brian Jarvis is getting married in August, and I heard the initials WRC and the word Europe or Germany when he was talking about his honeymoon.

Old Business – Debbie suggested that we take pictures of our Club awards, and list the past winners, and put them on the Archives section of the Website.

Which led into a discussion about the Website again.  We need to fix it up, or dump it.  Our our site is not used very much compared with the ARMS site.

There was a motion to adjourn at 9:20 pm by Debbie, and seconded by Kevin & George.

Pidge then presented a Birthday cake for our 50th anniversary (baked by Charlotte).  Thanks to both of them.

Chris Ward

ASCC Secretary

